
   

 

   

 

 

      

    
 

 

GARNTEG PRIMARY SCHOOL 
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May is the fifth month of the Gregorian calendar and marks the transition from 
spring to summer in the Northern Hemisphere and from autumn to winter in the 
Southern Hemisphere. 
 
The ancient Greeks gave it her name, Maia, after the goddess Maia, who was 
revered for her association with growth and fertility. 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter – 10th May 2024 

Cylchlythyr – 10th Mai 2024 

 

Value for this half term is Tolerance 
 

 
Gwerth yr hanner tymor hwn yw Goddefgarwch 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:Garntegschool.office@torfaen.gov.uk
http://www.garntegprimary.co.uk/


   

 

   

 

INSET DAYS 

Friday 24th May 2024 
Friday 21st June 2024 

Friday 19th July 2024 
Half Term – Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May 

 

 
 

 
WOW Active Travel 



   

 

   

 

 
Bendigedig dosbarth 12. You were the overall class winners for the active travel in April.  

As a school we came 4th in Torfaen and 49th in the Country! 

 

Measles Outbreak MMR Vaccine Clinics 

 

MMR Vaccines for Children 

Following the recent outbreak of Measles in Gwent we are holding a number of MMR vaccine 

catch-up clinics for school aged children. You will find a list of these clinics by clicking here: 

https://abuhb.nhs.wales/vaccinations/vaccination-pop-up-clinics/ 

Alternatively you can call our vaccination booking team on 0300 303 1373. If you require a 

Gelatine free vaccine, please contact 01633 431 685. 

 

 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fabuhb.nhs.wales%2Fvaccinations%2Fvaccination-pop-up-clinics%2F&data=05%7C02%7CSharron.Williams%40torfaen.gov.uk%7C60b33086c0974b0c6d7808dc6b57025a%7C2c4d0079c52c4bb3b3cad8eaf1b6b7d5%7C0%7C0%7C638503268656720313%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hfVu47FHLh1cNv3Q%2FQ%2Fz5yWXtv8qrzUQ4ACFd9KbRnU%3D&reserved=0


   

 

   

 

 
 

Useful Links 

Following our parent survey back in March the results showed you were unsure as to where you can 

get mental health and support for you or your child. 

We have spoken to many agencies and compiled the attached list. This will also be available on our 

website. 

 
 

 

 

Torfaen Play - Whitsun Play and Wellbeing Camp 



   

 

   

 

 
The Play Service are delivering Play and Wellbeing Camps during Whitsun Half Term. The dates the camps will 

run are Tuesday 28th May, Wednesday 29th May and Thursday 30th May, from 10:00am-3:00pm.  This is a 

free play and wellbeing opportunity for children aged 5-11 years. 

  

Please note that limited spaces are available and pre-booking is essential. 

Parents/carers must click on the link below or use the QR code to register an interest in the camp 

SPACES STILL AVAILABLE 
https://iweb.itouchvision.com/portal/itouchvision/r/customer/category_link?cuid=CCA8599AE222B64E553E3059

431401AB98C0B98E&lang=EN&P_LANG=en 

 

 

Transition for Abersychan Comp 

 

Holidays taken in Term Time 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fiweb.itouchvision.com%2Fportal%2Fitouchvision%2Fr%2Fcustomer%2Fcategory_link%3Fcuid%3DCCA8599AE222B64E553E3059431401AB98C0B98E%26lang%3DEN%26P_LANG%3Den&data=05%7C02%7Cgarntegschool.office%40torfaen.gov.uk%7Cf0aaf1f0eaa648765bd408dc6906d181%7C2c4d0079c52c4bb3b3cad8eaf1b6b7d5%7C0%7C0%7C638500725256404485%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PYgl4I5mzWD27DnEQYUB4EgT2wmTNQ5gAv1RQEV7vj4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fiweb.itouchvision.com%2Fportal%2Fitouchvision%2Fr%2Fcustomer%2Fcategory_link%3Fcuid%3DCCA8599AE222B64E553E3059431401AB98C0B98E%26lang%3DEN%26P_LANG%3Den&data=05%7C02%7Cgarntegschool.office%40torfaen.gov.uk%7Cf0aaf1f0eaa648765bd408dc6906d181%7C2c4d0079c52c4bb3b3cad8eaf1b6b7d5%7C0%7C0%7C638500725256404485%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PYgl4I5mzWD27DnEQYUB4EgT2wmTNQ5gAv1RQEV7vj4%3D&reserved=0


   

 

   

 

We have noticed a rise in the number 

of unauthorised absences and holidays 

taken by students. We would like to 

remind you that our school follows the 

Torfaen Fixed Penalty Notice policy. 

Please note that this policy applies to 

unauthorised holidays and a fine can be 

issued once your child returns to 

school. We will not authorise your 

holiday request if your child's 

attendance is under 95%.  Please can 
an absent request form be completed 
for all leaves of absence including 
sports events. 

 
Please can we also ask that if your child has a Medical/Dental/Optician etc appointment 

during school time, that the appointment card or letter is given to the office to copy. 

Thank you.  

 

Message from Breakfast club staff 

We have noticed an increase in the number of children arriving at the Breakfast Club but not 

attending it. These children are going directly to their classes, which is not allowed before 8:40 

am. We kindly request you to ensure that if your child is attending the Breakfast Club. This will 

help us to ensure the safety and wellbeing of all children. 

Summer Menu – Next week is week 3 

 



   

 

   

 

After half term, we will be starting a new addition to the 

menu. Please see our new menu, which is in addition to the hot 

menu above but replaces, from Monday the 3rd of June 2024. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GO GREEN GARNTEG 

All pupils have been working hard to win our ‘Go Green Garnteg’ 

award. We have monitored how well all classes have been recycling 

and working on recycling superhero.                 There 

are no winners this week you have all been amazing!                         

  



   

 

   

 

 

 
 
 
 

ATTENDANCE 

 

Attendance Winners 29th April – 3rd May 2024 
Congratulations to Dosbarth 4 Miss Brooks who were Foundation phase attendance winners 

with 97.5 % and congratulations to Dosbarth 13 Mrs Parker-Evans who were Key Stage 2 
attendance winners with 93.5% 

WELL DONE!         DA IAWN! 
 

 



   

 

   

 

This week’s attendance figures are 

Year 
% 

Overall 
Class 

 

Percentag

e 

Year 
% 

Overall 
Class Percentage 

Nursery  0 87.1 
3 90.9 

6 93.1 

Reception 89.4 
1 90.4 7 88.8 

2 88.5 
4 88.9 

8 80.4 

Year 1 94.3 
3 92.8 9 98.1 

4 98.2 
5 91.1 

10 93.8 

Year 2 94.4 
5 92 11 88.5 

  
6 93 

12 91.8 

    13 94.2 

Statutory School age attendance for the year, to date is 92.4% 

 

 

 

 

Seren Yr Wythnos 2024 

Foundation Phase   Key Stage 2  

Class  Seren  

Yr Wythnos 
Class  Seren  

Yr Wythnos 

Nursery – Mrs Attewell AM – Poppy 

PM - Lilah-Rae 
Dosbarth 7 – Mrs Rogers Callie 

Dosbarth 1 – Mr Tully Mila Dosbarth 8 – Miss Channing Harrison 

Dosbarth 2 – Miss Dalton Noah W Dosbarth 9 – Mr Phillips Shantel 

Dosbarth 3 – Miss Brown Isaac Dosbarth 10 – Mrs Ngwenya Cori 

Dosbarth 4 – Miss Brooks Isobelle Dosbarth 11 – Mrs Messore Jenson 

Dosbarth 5 – Mr Key Ella-Marie Dosbarth 12 – Mrs Lee Seren  

Dosbarth 6 – Miss Williams Sienna A Dosbarth 13 – Mrs Parker-Evans Lily B 



   

 

   

 

Nursery – Gwaith da Meithrin! This week we have been learning about grouping, sharing and making equal and non-

equal sized groups. We went on a colour hunt and shared the items to make equal amounts. We also grouped in our 

play within the classroom. Bendigedig efforts! 😊 Please can children wear hats during the summer period and have 

suncream on before coming into nursery. Diolch! Have a lovely weekend!  

 

Dosbarth 1 & 2 – Bendigedig Derbyn another marvellous week in both classes. This week we have seen some 

marvellous maths and lovely literacy all around our eco topic. The children have been enjoying beginning to plant and 

grow their seeds. As the weather moves towards Summer, please make sure your children always come to school with 

a drink and healthy snack. Also summer hats and suncream on especially hot days. Da Iawn Blant! 

 

Dosbarth 3 -   Gwaith da dosbarth 3, you have had another fantastic week of learning! This week you have been 

busy completing more division by sharing into equal groups, you have written out your instructions and have even been 

exploring more Welsh saying what you like. You have wowed us with your fantastic effort towards your work. Please 

can we ask that now that the sun has made an appearance, can the children come to school with a hat and a drink. Sun 

cream can be worn to school and the children can bring additional to apply throughout the day. Have a fantastic 

weekend. 

 

Dosbarth 4 & 5 – Diolch dosbarth 4+5 for your wonderful learning this week. You have been ethical, informed 

citizens this week, completing our research into Fairtrade products and finding out how and when crops are grown. 

We have planted our own vegetables in our Year 2 allotment and have been excited to water them every day and 

check how they are getting on! You have also been practising telling the time this week and using different kinds of 

clocks. Just a reminder that please can the children bring in refillable drinks containers for this lovely weather. Have 

a lovely weekend! 

 

Dosbarth 6 & 7 – Da iawn pawb for an amazing week of learning. You have impressed us with your reading skills to 

answer questions about a famous athlete as well as mastering the skills if understanding fractions. Now that the 

weather is changing, please can you make sure that the children bring in a sun hat and a drink. If they need sun 

cream, then pop it in their bags and they will need to apply it themselves. 

 

Dosbarth 8 & 9 –Gwaith gwych Dosbarth 8 & 9! You’ve had another super week of learning and have really impressed 

us with your research skills and then applying them to create an interview in Welsh, based on Welsh artist Jon 

Foreman. You’ve also enjoyed looking at letters and reading “Song of A Dolphin Boy”.  Just a reminder to bring in PE 

kits and appropriate footwear on your designated PE days. In the warmer weather, can children please bring in a 

drink and suncream if needed, but they will need to apply it themselves. Have a lovely weekend, enjoy the sunshine! 

We will see you in the classroom on Monday. 

 

Dosbarth 10 & 11 – Arddechog Blywddyn 5 for another wonderful week!  We have been very busy this week planting 

seeds in our allotment area.  We have explored work by William Morris ready to create our own nature inspired 

prints.  A reminder to bring PE kits and appropriate footwear to school on designated days.  Please can children bring 

in a drink and hat to school, especially with the warmer weather.  Have a wonderful weekend, see you on Monday! 

 

Dosbarth 12 & 13 – Gwaith ffantasteg this week Blwyddyn 6! We have had fun this week exploring our new 

allotment area, planting vegetables and being creative by decorating signs for each class! We are enjoying our new 

topic ‘Empowered’ and have learnt about different conditions people may have. We look forward to exploring our 

topic further next week. Have a lovely weekend and we will see you all on Monday     



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 
Target by end 

of year 

Current 

percentage  
to date 

3 95 90.9 

4 94 95.3 

5 94 91.8 

6 93 92.3 

7 95 90.4 

8 95 92.3 

9 95 94.5 

10 93 90.7 

11 93 92.5 

12 95 92.7 

13 95 93.4 
  

 

Kindest regards 

 
 

Mrs Roche & all the staff at Garnteg Primary School 


